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COMMUNITY EVENT 

 

On Wednesday, February 19, 2020, the Salt Lake City PFA Chapter #90 hosted a 

community-wide event.  The event was an educational tour of the famous Trolley 

Square History Museum.  We learned a lot! 

 

Utah played a key role in the history of electrical power. While Utah was still a 

federal territory, in 1880 the Salt Lake Power, Light, and Heating Company was 

formed. Following London, New York, San Francisco, and Cleveland, in 1881 Salt 

Lake City became the world's fifth city to electrify with a central station source of 

electricity.  

One of the first main uses of electricity was to run streetcars. The Salt Lake City 

Street Railway Company in 1872 had started the city's first streetcars pulled by 

horses and mules. In 1889, Walter P. Read, general manager of the Salt Lake City 

Street Railway Co., had the idea to turn the street cars into electrified wonders for 

downtown transportation. Electricity replaced the mule-pulled trolleys, allowing 

some families to live further from downtown. Ogden, Provo, and Logan, Utah also 

had electric streetcars. 

The first trial run was made on August 8, 1889 with luxurious new street cars to 

replace the often-unreliable mule-pulled street cars. On August 16, 1889 the 

electric street cars made their way onto the rail lines for public use in front of Old 

City Hall. The cars were such an instant success that on their first day launching, a 

crowd of 500 gathered. A large fist fight within the crowds began between would-

be passengers to be the first to ride the trolley cars. Within just a few years the fleet 

of street cars would grow to 63 and more than 42 miles of rail track were laid 

throughout Salt Lake City. 

By the 1930s, however, Utah Light & Traction Company had peaked and began 

replacing its trolley lines with bus routes. In 1946, buses had replaced the last 

trolleys and Utah Traction became Utah Power and Light. 

The Trolley Square History Museum exhibits samples of a wooden floor used by 

the Southern Pacific Railroad construction project.  A tragic accident occurred 

during this construction project that involved the death of 16 young Greek male 

workers. 



 



Thanks for letting the Salt Lake City Chapter #90 Theodoros Kolokotronis share 

this story with the West District membership. 

 

Stay safe and healthy. 
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Karen Anastasopoulos, Secretary 
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